A Word in Edgewise . . .


Recently I have tried to focus my thoughts on one topic a week, but this week there are several items on which I want to comment.  First, the weekend of the 16th and 17th is the Haysville Fall Festival.  There is cool nip in the air and I believe I can smell the delightful aroma of funnel cakes and roasting ears already.   Throughout both days you can find activities for people of all ages.  The parade is Saturday morning along Grand Avenue and is always inviting to kids of all ages.  I encourage you to come to Haysville and enjoy this wonderful celebration of small town living.


Secondly, I would like to remind the public of my participation in the Visioneering city to city visit to Chattanooga, Tennessee on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday of this week.  I am excited to be part of the 60 plus community member team that will get to see an inside look at a progressive, forward-thinking community that has made some remarkable improvements in their downtown and river front in the past few years.   I am also intrigued with the back story on how the community of Chattanooga landed a Volkswagen plant and 2000+ jobs several years ago.  

 I am convinced that you only know what you know and that taking a close look at other communities, listening to the leaders that did the hard work, asking questions about pitfalls and roadblocks and having open, honest, robust conversations with ourselves makes us better prepared to move our community forward.  We have an extremely jam-packed agenda for three days.  I am looking forward to writing my next ‘Word in Edgewise’ about my observations and conclusions that can be applied to Sedgwick County.

My final subject of the week concerns the ongoing conversation the Board of County Commissioners are having about jail overcrowding.  It has been before us for several years.  It will not likely go away any time soon.   It is an extremely important issue that needs all the stakeholders at the table and fully engaged.  I also believe that the debate and dialogue that is  necessary to come to smart conclusions must be done in the most civil and collegial way possible.   There just isn’t any room for hidden agendas, personal attacks, miss-use of data and facts and the creation of tensions not particularly healthy for productive dialogue and certainly don’t move us forward toward making good decisions for this very heavy public issue.

Spending money to build jails is not popular.  And it conjures up emotions on both ends of the criminal justice spectrum.  Right sizing the system is our goal.   Somewhere between tough-on-crime and touchy-feely, save-everyone is what we need to be doing.   Legislators, the judiciary, the duly-elected Sheriff, corrections experts, the District Attorney, Municipal Courts, and the Board of County Commissioners all need to be engaged to work together for the best outcomes.   The taxpayer deserves no less.   The final combination of facilities and programs and expenditures is still before us.  Hopefully, the emphasis moving forward can be more about what we can agree on needs to be done than what we can poke at each other about. 

I am dedicated to structuring a solution that is fiscally responsible but also has the collaborative buy-in of all the principals involved.   That’s all for this week.  Thanks for letting me get a word in edgewise.     tn 

